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BringônôBrag* 
 
Jan* Anything goes 
Feb* Motive Power: Diesel, Electric & Traction 
Mar Motive Power: Steam 
Apr * Jamboree * 
May Freight Cars 
Jun Non-Revenue (incl. cabooses) 
Aug Passenger Cars 
Sep Vehicles 
Oct Structures 
Nov Prototype Photos 

 
* Due to the January meeting cancellation, 
contests for both categories will be held at 

the February meeting * 
 
 

Submission Deadline for March Flyer: 
February 25, 2019 

 

 

Division Meeting Schedule 
 

February 17, 2019 - Division 2 Meeting, 2:30pm 
Rochester Area Heritage Society (open 12:30pm-4pm) 
350 Adams Street, 2nd Floor, Rochester, PA 15074 
Program: Keith DeVault: Sights of the Chessie System 
 
 
March 17, 2019 - Division 2 Meeting, 2:30pm 
Mon Valley Railroad Club (meeting in restaurant upstairs) 
128 Pleasant Street  
Morgantown, WV  26505 
Program: TBD 
Layouts: Mike Hohn, Keith DeVault, Kent Colvin 
 
 
Get the Color Version of the Keystone Flyer as soon as 
it comes out and other Division 2 news flashes and an-
nouncements via email. Contact Susan Werner 

swerner48@yahoo.com 

Grier Kuehn: Model Railroad Jamboree Update (page 3) 

¢ƘŜ YǊƻƎŜǊ ǿŀǊŜƘƻǳǎŜ ƛƴ tƛǧǎōǳǊƎƘΣ tŜƴƴǎȅƭǾŀƴƛŀΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мфпнΦ tƘƻǘƻ 
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ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ ƻƴ ǾƛƴǘŀƎŜǎ ǇƘƻǘƻǎΦ 
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Division Elected Officers 

 

Superintendent  Asst. Superintendent, 

Keith DeVault  Meetings & Programs 

(304) 599-5261  Frank Benders 

devaultkj@comcast.net fbenders@comcast.net 

 
Chief Clerk  
George Pandelios 
(717) 503-3192 
gpandelios@verizon.net 

 

Division Appointed Officers 

Treasurer  Company Store 

Jeff Gregg Susan Werner 

(724) 348-5855 (724) 379-8584 

jwg625@comcast.net swerner48@yahoo.com 

 
Achievement Program BringônôBrag 
Dennis Vaccaro Alden McBee 
(724) 929-2190 agm@mcbando.com 

vaccaro_dennis@yahoo.com 

Module Committee 
Loren McCullough  Jerry Kyslinger 

(724) 379-8596 (412) 608-3358 
lorenmcc@verizon.net  Jerry@Kyslinger.com 

 
Webmaster & Membership Keystone Flyer Editor 
Tom Gaus Patrick Altdorfer 

(412) 731-8846 (412) 559-3079 

webmaster@keystonedivision.org patrick.altdorfer@gmail.com 

 
Jamboree Committee 

Jim Sacco ctyclsscs@aol.com 

Grier Kuehn gekuehn@comcast.net 
Gary Carmichael prorr@aol.com 

 

The Keystone Flyer is published ten times a year by Division Two of the 
National Model Railroad Association, Mid-Central Region. Subscription to 
the Flyer is included with your NMRA membership and sent via e-mail 
directly to each member who chooses to receive the newsletter in this for-
mat. Alternatively, you may also read the Flyer online, or download a 
copy onto your computer or mobile device by navigating to the link on 
the Division Two website [www.keystonedivision.org]. Members without 
internet access or an e-mail address may request a printed copy from the 
Division; please send your name, address, and phone number to:  Pat-
rick Altdorfer, Editor, 6333 Morrowfield Avenue, Pitts-
burgh, PA 15217. Pike ads are available to publicize your home or club 
model rail empires for a $15.00 yearly fee. You may supply artwork or have 
it produced by the editor for a nominal fee. Pike ads are also posted in full 
color on the Division website. 

I mentioned in the last Keystone Flyer about 

layouts for operating sessions. Operation ses-

sions are fast becoming a popular way to have 

fun with friends in model railroading, and I 

am seeing more people who, when they build 

a layout, look for the aspects of operations instead of just 

ñplayingò with their models. 

It takes those already immersed in any aspect of this 

hobby to help those who donôt have as much experience to be 

better and more comfortable in their new pursuit and to make 

this great hobby better overall. A big barrier to operations is 

the insecurity of not knowing everything right off, which 

fuels the fear of breaking something on the railroad, or dam-

aging a locomotive, or being embarrassed about the learning 

process. I donôt want anyone to be turned off of operations 

because of their fears. 

I have a wide range of friends in the hobby who ap-

proach operations on various levels of seriousness. I built my 

layout to have fun, and to support each and every one of you 

who has a chance to operate on it. The unique organization of 

my layout allows this to happen, because the activities are 

focused on very basic operational aspects of the train, and not 

so much about rules, procedures, and remembering exactly 

how to do something for the railroad. 

The layout doesnôt depend on the anxiety-producing 

elements like fast clocks, timetables, or complicated controls. 

Operators can just have fun moving their locomotives back 

and forth but all the while experiencing prototypical work. 

My goal is to mix the ñrookiesò and the ñold handsò together 

to further the enjoyment of playing with trains. Hopefully the 

ñrookiesò see that operations donôt bite. They can become 

more curious and interested in learning more and be well on 

their way to becoming ñold handsò themselves. So, when you 

are at an operating session, donôt be afraid to ask questions 

so you can learn. Railroaders donôt bite! 

I would like to mention of couple other important things that 

have happened in our division. First, please go out and buy a 

copy of the 2019 Model Railroad Planning and read about 

our own Jim Sacco and his layout. Most of you who attended 

last yearôs Jamboree got a firsthand look at the workmanship 

and other important features that Jim put into his layout. Next 

thing -- it is starting to become crunch time to begin putting 

the finishing touches on our own 2020 Steel City Express. If 

you have any photos, descriptions of your layout, are going 

to be open for operating sessions or for the self-guided tours, 

please submit ASAP to me at devaultkj@comcast.net. I must 

put together the PowerPoint presentation the first of May for 

the 2019 convention in Boardman, Ohio. If you have photos 

and descriptions of clinics, outside tours, or anything that you 

think would help make the presentation, please submit to me. 

Lastly, I would like to recognize Dennis Vaccaro and his T-

Trak committee for the layout at the Greenberg Show, and to  

Trak committee for the layout at the Greenberg Show, and to 

Pat Altdorfer, Rob Twigger and all the other committee mem-

bers of the Free Mo group for their part in displaying the layout. 

It is showing lots of time and effort in their presentation, and it 

was enjoyed by many. Great job by all. 

...  Keith DeVault 

mailto:jwg625@comcast.net
mailto:swerner48@yahoo.com
mailto:dcaustel@gmail.com
mailto:vaccaro_dennis@yahoo.com
mailto:Jerry@Kyslinger.com
mailto:ctyclsscs@aol.com
mailto:gekuehn@comcast.net
mailto:prorr@aol.com
http://www.keystonedivision.org/
mailto:devaultkj@comcast.net
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As this is being written it's 8 degrees, snowing 
and windy with the morning rush hour traffic in 
gridlock. Yuk. Well, Spring really isn't that far 
away and neither is the end of April and Jambo-
ree time. Here's a few reminders and a few new 
tidbits: 
 
RMU Yorktown Hall was a new venue for us last 
year. Overall, we felt it worked out very well and 
with a few minor changes should be even better 
this year. 
 
The popularity of the White Elephant Sale has 
continued to grow so the space and number of 
tables will be expanded. The WES is bigger be-
cause more people are discovering it's an easy 
way to sell their unwanted items. All you need to 
do is list your items on the sales forms available 
that morning. Or, you can do this ahead of time 
by downloading the form from the Jamboree pag-
es of the Division web site. Please list each item 
with your three initials and sequential numbers 
(ABC-1, ABC-2, etc). (Check out the web page 
for complete selling details.) It's that easy and 
you can enjoy the activities all day while 3 or 4 
division members will handle the sales and fast 
payouts at day's end (less a modest 10% com-
mission). Also, the WES is a great way to pur-
chase quality, must have, items. As a reminder 
all sales are cash only, no credit cards. 
 
As always, the three Popular Vote 
Cotest categories of Motive Power, Rolling Stock 
and Structures will be joined by a fourth special 
category this year - Classic Plastic Structure 
Kits. The details for this category can be found in 
last month's (January) Keystone Flyer as de-
scribed by Jim Sacco and on the Contest web 
page. Briefly, build (or rebuild) a vintage pre-
1977 plastic kit. Slight modifications, added de-
tails and upgrades are fine, but no major kit-
bashing or alterations are permitted. If you are 
unsure about the age of a kit, ask Jim, Gary or 
me. Our email addresses are on the sec-
ond page of this Flyer. 
 
The Raffle continues to grow and grow 
thanks to the efforts of Charlie Blenko. He 
has been able to solicit quality items which 
make for increased ticket sales. Without 
the proceeds from the Raffle, the Jambo-
ree registration fee would be substantially 
higher for all of us. Thanks Charlie for your 

higher for all of us. Thanks Charlie for your ef-
forts. 
 
Here's a thought.  Do you have a few quality 
(new) items and you don't want to bother with the 
WES? Consider donating them for the Raffle ta-
bles. Charlie will be happy to accept them the 
morning of the Jamboree or ahead of time. 
 
Dennis Vaccaro and his helpers will have their T-
Trak layout set up. They displayed it at the Janu-
ary Greenberg Show in Monroeville and, alt-
hough a little light on scenery, it turned out to be 
a genuine crowd pleaser. 
 
Most of the 12 Clinics are finalized and, as the 
descriptions are received from the presenters, will 
be posted on the Jamboree web pages. Check 
them out. 
 
Dan Cupper, noted rail historian, author and re-
tired NS locomotive engineer will be our banquet 
speaker. Dan has also agreed to present a clin-
ic. Check the website as the details of his presen-
tations are finalized. 
 
Remember, your registration includes the conti-
nental breakfast and buffet lunch. And as always, 
the optional banquet remains reasonably 
priced. All in all, it makes for a great day of model 
railroading. Registering for the Jamboree is easier 
than ever. On-Line Registration is here. Check it 
out on the Division website. 
 
Finally - Your Jamboree Checklist: 

Ý Register 
Ý Bring a Friend 
Ý Enter Contests 
Ý Sell at the WES 
Ý Donate New Items to the Raffle 
Ý Bring Cash 

 
See You April 27th! 

Grier Kuehn Jamboree Potpourri 
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